
 
 
 
  
      September 30, 2016 
 
 
 
Re:  Children's Television Act of 1990 and Closed Captioning 
            Quarter 3 (July 1, 2016 – September 30, 2016)  

 
 
Dear Sir/Madam: 
 
 The Fox News Channel and the Fox Business Network (collectively, “Fox 
News”), as a standard practice, do not format or air any children's programs and/or stories 
and therefore are in compliance with the Children's Television Act of 1990 and the rules 
and regulations of the Federal Communications Commission pertaining thereto. 
 
 
      Very truly yours, 
 
      FOX NEWS NETWORK, LLC 
 
 
 
       
       
 
 
 


